 U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: Sept 26th 2017
	Time: 2pm
	Venue: 
Friends Meeting House
	Chair: 
Jude Williams


	Those attending: Mike Clark, Nick Wright; 
Val Baxter; Chris Olley; Diane Worland;; 
Julie Allder, Brenda Bingham; Tessa Bidgood; 
Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies:  Tonia Sharp



	AGENDA

	1. Apologies 
2. Corrections and approval of previous minutes.
3. Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda
4. Review of last monthly meeting
5.  Sub-committee reports   
6.  Treasurer’s 3 monthly report (TB)
7.  3A Beacon System – progress (steering committee)
8.  Quiz night arrangements/hearing loop/sound system (JA)
9.  Plans for December meeting and Panto (CO / DW)
10. Approval of JA as an Interest Group Co-ordinator (JW)
11. Speaker for 2018 and 2019 AGMs (MC)
12. Progress with website issues (BB/DW/MC)
13. Liability issues for walking groups (CO)
14. Link with Birmingham University (MC)
15. AOB
16. Next meeting


	MINUTES

	ACTION


	1.
	Apologies: See above

	

	2.
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes:
The minutes were approved.

	

	3.
	Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda: 
3.3 DW will circulate the welcome leaflet and will look at the Kings Heath magazine and B13 to consider including information about U3A.
11.  JW mentioned to a hearing consultant the equipment considered but was informed that it is compatible only with one particular hearing aid.  A universal one is now being sought.  JW will continue her investigations.
There is a hearing loop system at All Saints which has not been connected.  MC will speak with Antoinette about this.
12. Helena Mandelberg will take on the role of auditor.  TB will contact the two potential volunteers to inform them.

	DW
JW
MC
TB
                                                

	4.
	Review of monthly meeting
August – Cathedral Makers.  The venue (Cambridge Road Methodist Church) was good.  The problems with the sound system can be easily rectified with new batteries.  It was felt that the talk was not edited and the slides not good but there was much positive feedback.  DW said that the kitchen facilities were good and it was nice to see how many people offered to help with refreshments.  Thanks were given to Frank Gresham and Debbie Burrell for help with getting to know the building.
September – All Saints Youth Project.  This was too long and dealt with too much structure of the project.  However, it was fascinating to hear of the work of this project and some of the four speakers were excellent.  The Speaker’s fee was given to the Organiser for the Project.

	

	5.
	Sub-committee reports:
Interest groups – 
JA said that a member wants to set up a Nature group but not until Spring 2018.  This member is very knowledgable and enthusiastic. 

CO talked about the walking groups which are at different levels and should be self-selecting.  There is difficulty with one group because a member is unable to keep up and is slowing the group down.  Some U3As specify the level of the walks and add ‘it is the responsibility of the individual to ensure that he/she is fit enough’.
With reference to insurance liability, BB said that there is information in the FAQs on the U3A website which she will circulate but personal insurance should cover any accident.
CO suggested meeting the Group Leaders and making guidelines.
CO and MC will meet the person concerned.
BB has sent an email to all groups requesting updates.  When replies have been received BB will update the group lists.
Social committee -  
JA said that the quiz is on Oct 3rd at All Services, Moseley.  Other activities are in the newsletter.  
Membership – there are 534 members.  
Finance -  item 6.

	CO for newsletter
BB
CO/MC


	6.
	Treasurer’s 3-monthly report TB said the reports are as of 24th September.  She circulated various detailed spreadsheets.  Room expenditure is higher this year due to groups booking more accessible rooms.  Varying AVCs are paid.  This is to be discussed at the next meeting.

‘The balance looks healthy, but has reduced as was planned.
JW suggested that the committee look at these sheets (as above) and discuss at the next meeting.

	Next agenda
Next agenda

	7.
	U3A Beacon System – progress
VB reported that information has been sent to the Beacon system.  This will be sent off next week when TS is back.  There may be changes after BB’s updates have been received.  There will be a clear idea of timing by the next meeting.

	Next agenda


	8.
	Quiz night arrangements/hearing loop/sound system
Frank Gresham will bring the sound system.  Some of the format has been changed and will be shorter than previous years.
	

	9.
	Plans for December meeting and Panto 
CO reported on the Panto meeting held on 19th September to which 10 members came.  The ukulele group will be asked to participate, but the choir have already declined to be involved.
CO and PH have met three times to work on a U3A-related script.   All Services Club will be asked about their availability as a venue.
The Panto will take place in January and so the December meeting will retain its previous format.  DW replied that she had no idea of this and will need to plan for the December meeting.


	JA

	10.
	Approval of JA as Interest Group Co-ordinator
Formally approved.
	

	11.
	Speakers for 2018 and 2019 AGMs
It is being considered that we have an outside speaker with a high profile for the AGMs to make them more enticing.  Jess Phillips, local MP, was agreed for 2018. MC to approach her about this. Speakers will need to be asked well in advance of the dates. John Bercow was discussed as a possible 2019 speaker.

	MC

	12.
	Progress with website issues
No one has volunteered.  VB said that the whole system will change when the Beacon system comes into operation.
CO suggested a partnership opportunity with All Saints IT.  Consideration to be given to paying someone.

	Newsletter

	13.
	Liability issues for walking groups
Covered under Interest Groups’ reports.
	

	14. 
	Link with Birmingham University   
MC is considering forming a group to work on this link.  This is to develop links with university departments and having access to their talks, etc and reciprocate by allowing them access to our members for research.  DW said that this was discussed at a Regional meeting and some groups were cataloguing for universities.  There has been one volunteer already and more are to be asked for.
	MC

	15.
	AOB:
DW reminded the group about the necessity for PAT testing of any electrical equipment used.  MC will speak to Antoinette about the possibility of sharing this with All Saints.
And there is an old inventory of equipment which needs updating.  TB will collate details.

	MC
TB

	16.
	Next meeting:
Friends Meeting House, 2pm, Tuesday October 31st.  NW to bring refreshments. 
(LG absent.)

	



